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An update from Mr Rubin... 
 
The children have settled back to school well. Everyone is working hard to start to fill in any 
gaps that have been missed as well as making sure that we are giving our children 
opportunities to flourish and shine.  
Whilst the figures remain relatively high in the borough we will continue with our cautious 
approach. We are looking into trip provision for year groups and I am pleased with our 
staggered start and end to the day. In the next couple of weeks I will be canvassing your views 
on how best to return to ‘normal’.  
Our team are available if you need us. If there is a matter which you would like to talk about 
in private, you can always email us on our parents address parents@st-
johns.towerhamlets.sch.uk to book an appointment.   
 
Have a lovely weekend, stay safe and be kind to one another.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Miss Maggie 
 

I wanted to let you all know that Miss Maggie will be away from 
school for a while. She hasn’t been very well recently so will take 
the time that she needs to convalesce. We all miss her and send 
her lots of love. Mr. Bennett and I popped over to see her last week 
to send her all our best wishes.  

Governing Body Strategic Away Day 
17th September 2021 

Last week our Governing Body met at the 
Bethnal Green Town Hall Hotel who kindly 
loaned us a space. We discussed how we will 
shape our Vision and Values over the years to 
come. Ms Bahi spoke passionately and 
Governors discussed how our school exhibits 
our Values based on their experiences. We will 
have an exciting update in the weeks ahead.  
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Welcome to St. John’s!! 

 

We have some new children that have joined us over the last 
couple of weeks.  A warm welcome to the St. John’s family to 
Aliza, Rocco, Ali, Hasan, Zion, Sierra, Sinnead, Sonnie and 

Zaira 
 

 
 

After School Club Programme 
 

Thank you to all of our parents and carers that have booked a place. Our programme is set out 
below.  

 

 

 

Music Update 
Not only do we have 
fantastic singers in the 
school, we also have 
some talented 
musicians. I’m delighted 
that African Drumming 
lessons are starting up 
again. They make a  
great sound and 
encourage 

concentration.  

342 followers and counting keep up to date with the school @5tJohnsTower. It 
is the best way to get the latest information on what is happening in our lovely 
school! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kindness Cup 
Kindness is such an important value in our school. Our Kindness Cup is awarded 
weekly via a nomination from a member of staff. Congratulations to these children 

in Year 6, 5 and 4 who have made such a great start to the year and are 
demonstrating kindness wherever they go. We are looking forward to find out who 

it will be next week. 
 

  

School Library Update 
 

As our children enter the main school, one of the 
first things they see is our library. It is one of my 
favourite places! 
As things are returning to normal, our children are 
once again visiting our librarian Shaju on a 
Tuesday to work with him and choose new books.  
In the picture to the left, you can see our Early 
Years children coming to visit the library all the way 
from their base in the Early Years Unit. I am so 
glad that everyone is making such good use of this 
special space. 

 
 

Pointillism In Class 4 
I was so impressed when I walked 
into Class 4. They were studying 
pointillism and thinking about how 

they could use that style when 
replicating local landmarks in the 
area. You might recognise in the 
painting the ‘Stairway to Heaven’ 

monument by the station 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday 

St John’s Duty  
Leader 

Mr. Rubin Ms Jheeta Mr. Rubin Mr Rubin Ms Nehaar 

St  
John’s 

Designated 
Safeguarding 
Lead 

Mr. Rubin Ms Jheeta Mr. 

Rubin/Mr. 

Bennett 

Mr. Rubin  Ms 

Nehaar/Mr. 

Rubin 

Duty Leader and Safeguarding Leader Rota 
 
Below is the Duty Lead and Safeguarding Leader rota, outlining which member of our Senior 
Leadership Team is on duty throughout the week. Please ensure that, should you have a 
safeguarding concern regarding a child in school, you report it immediately to the Designated 
Safeguarding Leader (DSL). 
 

Congratulations Ms Walker 
 

I am so pleased to share the fantastic news that  on 
Friday 17th September, Ms Walker gave birth to a baby 
girl – Arabella Rose Howarth who weighed  in at 7 
pounds 1 ounce.  
Ms Walker and Arabella are at home and as you can 
see, her older brother Harry who was with us last year is 
doing a great job lending a helping hand.  
Congratulations to Ms Walker and her lovely family, we 
can’t wait to see you all soon when you come to visit us.  

 
 

 
 
 

Lunchtimes at St. John’s 
 
Lunchtime is so important for our 
children. It is an opportunity to take a 
break, sit around the table with friends  
and eat good food. You can see how our 
older children are encouraging their 
younger friends to make healthy choices.  
During lunch, our children will listen to 
our Composer of the Fortnight and 
sometimes hone their oracy skills. This 
week we were discussing whether you 
would want to live forever or be the 
richest person on earth. Children are 
encouraged to discuss their views and 
share them which can be quite nerve 
wracking. Their friends are then 
encouraged to build on the point that has 
been made or respectfully disagree! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Holiday Childcare October Scheme 2021 

  
London Borough of Tower Hamlets 

 

Creative ESOL Course 
This is a 9 week course which is aimed at ESOL learners who are 
interested in creative activity. 
 
This fun and happy course will help you to develop your English 
through creative approaches to ESOL teaching including arts & 
crafts, drama, storytelling and access to a wide range of 
opportunities at Rich Mix. The course also aims to increase your 
confidence and skills for looking for jobs and volunteering and 
accessing local services. 

 
 

Assessment Dates: 22/09, 29/09 
Course Dates: 06/10, 13/10, 20/10, 03/11, 10/11, 17/11, 24/11, 01/12, 08/12 
 
 
Time: 1pm – 3pm 
Place: Rich Mix  
35 - 47 Bethnal Green Road,  
E1 6LA 
 
 
To book your place please contact  
Tracy Barbe; Schools and Outreach at Rich Mix 
tracy.barbe@richmix.org.uk 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

                              

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent and Family Support Service - Parental Engagement 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


